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READ & RECYCLE! FREE

▲ Little Angels - concentration! see page 9

Diary for February

FEBRUARY 2019 VOL: 41 NO: 2

Details of events may change after publication, please check 
with the relevant organisers before attending events

▲ Midweek Walkers  see page 7  ▲

happy birthday to us happy birthday to us happy birthday to us happy birthday to us happy birthday to us happy birthday to us happy birthday to us 

7 Thu ABCD Film Society: Shiraz, Abingdon, 19.45 15
9 Sat PTA Family Quiz, Marcham School 9
9 Sat Burns Night Supper, All Saints’ Church, 19.30 13
9 Sat Wantage and Grove Lions Bingo, Grove 

Village Hall 18.45pm
11

12 Tue Singing is Good for You, Duffield Place, 14.00-
15.30

7

12 Tue Marcham Society, All Saints' Church, 19.30 7
13 Wed Marcham Parish Council Meeting, Duffield 

Place, 19.30
3

14 Thu Midweek Walk, The Plough, Rectory Road, 
Great Haseley, 12.30 lunch / 13.30 walk 

7

14 Thu Music at the Unicorn Granny’s Attic, 19.00 11
14 Thu Gardening Club, Sunningwell Village Hall, 

19.30
11

14 Thu ABCD Film Society: The Party, Abingdon, 
19.45

15

15 Fri Cricket Nets at Radley, 19.30-21.00 7
19 Tue National Trust Association, Abingdon 14.30 17

20 Wed
Deadline for next MADNews, 17.00 
editor@madnews.co.uk

21 Thu Marcham WI, Denman College, 19.30 7
22 Fri Cricket Nets at Radley, 19.30-21.00 7
26 Tue Singing is Good for You, Duffield Place, 14.00-

15.30
7

28 Thu ABCD Film Society: Faces Places, Abingdon, 
19.45

15

March
1 Fri Pancake Family Friday, All Saints’ Church, 

17.30-19.00
20

23 Sat Faberdashery Sale, Denman College, 10.00-
15.00

19

▲ Pre-School's bedtime story session see page 9
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THINGS TO DO
The Arts Society Abingdon (ex ADFAS) is holding 
its monthly lecture on Wednesday 20th February, 
10.30am and 2.00pm, at Trinity Church, Conduit 
Road, Abingdon, OX14 1DB.

The Paintings of Hieronymus Bosch  
by Val Woodgate 

Bosch’s world of devils, demons and deadly sins are truly 
unforgettable. At the same time, his extraordinary treatment of 
religious themes can be deeply moving, and his works are among 
the most mysterious in European art. Tate guide and lecturer 
Val Woodgate examines them in the context of contemporary 
politics and culture and finds them to be both understandable 
and to provide an insight into the society in which the artist lived. 

Non-Members welcome, £6.00 including coffee/tea.  The lectures 
are one hour long, but leave extra time for announcements etc.

 For more information on future lectures and other 
activities see our website or  

email info@theartssocietyabingdon.org.uk
www.theartssocietyabingdon.org.uk

DENMAN
We've got family friendly events & day courses - spend some 
quality time with your little ones and learn something new!

www.denman.org.uk
01865 391 991

info@denman.org.uk

Why not try one of these?
 

Portuguese Cookery - Saturday 27 April
From £90 (1 adult + 1 child)

 
Crocodiles of the World - Monday 29 July

£10

                                                                                                                

 

Where to find the Show 

 
 

We are always looking to recruit new 
members, if you would like to come 
along and see what we do at the club we 
are holding an open day on Saturday 
30th of March. 
 

For more information see  
admrc.org.uk 

or Contact  
The Secretary 

pthunt.mrc@outlook.com 

 
 
 

Abingdon & District 
Model Railway Club

 
Presents: 
ABRAIL19 

Saturday March 16th 2019 
 

Abingdon College 
Wooton Rd 
OX14 1GG 

FREE CAR PARK 
ADULTS £8.00  

Children free if accompanied by an adult 
14+ Layouts and 13 Trade stands 

Refreshments  
For More Information 

 admrc.org.uk    Reg Charity No 1176029 
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Help someone  
survive cancer by  
giving your time

Platelets are needed to treat thousands 
of patients every year

It’s easy to find out if your eligible to donate.  
Do something amazing – give platelets.

Visit platelets.blood.co.uk or call 0300 123 23 23 to register your interest.

Your nearest donor centre is:

Type your name here

Why I give:

Please explain why you give platelets.

Examples
• Donating platelets makes me feel special
• How I use my ‘Me time’ when I donate platelets
• Someone I know needed platelets
• Significant event that led me to start donating platelets

Donor Center here

It’s easy to find out if your eligible to donate:
visit platelets.blood.co.uk or call 0300 123 23 23
If you want to talk to someone locally about what 
is involved in donating platelets contact Meriel 
editor@madnews.co.uk or call 01865 391725. 

Do something amazing – give platelets
A neg donors needed urgently



MADNews is online: www.madnews.co.ukFebruary 2019 3

Dear Readers

All the issues of MADNews that find their 
way through your door are delivered by 
volunteers, so if you had to pop into the shop 
or the church to get your copy this month, you 
can guess the reason! Anyone who would like 
to help with deliveries, just call Judith or Peter 
(number below).

More news about 40th birthday celebrations 
in the next issue!

Until nex time

MARCHAM PARISH COUNCIL NEWS 
Council Tax 2019/20
The Parish Council has now considered 
the budget for the next financial year.   It 
is requesting £63300 from the Vale of 
White Horse District Council to help with 
the costs of the parish.  The parish element 
of the Council tax is currently £69.70 per 
band D property.  This will rise slightly by 
£2.07 per annum next year.  The budget can 
be found on the Council’s website www. 
marchamparishcouncil.gov.uk.  As well as 
needing to undertake regular maintenance 
and repairs within  the village, the Council 
has set aside funds for a possible parish 
election in May when the next elections 
will be held, and has put aside a sum of 
£20,000 for consultant and surveyors fees, 
mainly in connection with the construction 
of the new community facilities.
Parish Councillor Jane Fabes
Jane Fabes who was co-opted in July 2016 
has offered her resignation as a councillor,. 
This is the second time that Jane has served 
the parish on the Council and the Council’s 
thanks go to her for her support, helpful 
advice and input into what has been a very 
busy time over the last 2½ years.
The Council has decided not seek an 
immediate replacement, as Parish Council 
elections will be held in May, and a new 
Council will be formed.   
Parishioner of the Year Award
Thank you to all of you who have taken 
the time and trouble to write to the 
Council to put forward nominations for the 
Parishioner of the Year Award. The Council 
has a working party that is now considering 
all the nominations in order to prepare a 
shortlist for the Council to consider in due 
course.  
Street Lighting
There are a considerable number of street 
lights in the village that are not coming on.  
This relates to late afternoon and during the 
evening, and not to those which the County 
Council turns off overnight.   A check has 
been made of these by going round the 
village and noting each malfunctioning 
light.  A list has been sent to the County 
Council with a request that they are 
repaired.
Marcham Parish Council - Internal Audit
The Council's internal auditor is retiring, 
and the Parish Council will soon be in need 
of a replacement.  If there is anyone locally 
who is interested in taking on this role, 
then please contact the clerk for further 
information as to what is required.
Planning applications considered by the 
Parish Council
R3/.0145  an application to slightly vary 
the previous approval to erect 2 classrooms 
at the Primary School in Morland Road.  
The Council had no objections
P18/V3064/LB Minor internal alterations 
to ground floor at Morland House, 
Sheepstead Road.  The Council had no 
objections.

MARCHAM & DISTRICT NEWS	 PARISH NOTICES

PUBLISHER / EDITOR 
Meriel Lewis 
8 Orchard Way, Marcham 
Abingdon OX13 6PP 
Tel: 01865 391725
Website: www.madnews.co.uk 
Email: editor@madnews.co.uk
ADVERTISING 
Fran Russell: adverts@madnews.co.uk
Adverts are not endorsed and MADNews makes 
no guarantees as to accuracy or authenticity.
DISTRIBUTORS 
Judith & Peter Fontaine
Parishioners of the Year 2018 
14 Tower Close, Marcham 
Abingdon Tel: 01865 391275
PROOFREADING
Jane Mander
DEADLINES 
Advertising: 5pm 15th month 
Other copy: 5pm 20th month 
except for Jan when it is 15th Dec for both
ADDITIONAL COPIES 
These are available free from Marcham 
Post Office or the Editor. Postal copies are 
also available – contact the Editor.
DISCLAIMER 
We apologise in advance for any errors that may creep 
into MADNews (online or print), or omissions that 
creep out - we don’t do it on purpose!
The Editor reserves the right to alter, omit or hold 
over copy to another issue. The views expressed in the 
Marcham & District News are not necessarily those of 
the editorial team, who are all volunteers.
POLICE 
PCSO Rich Osborn C9323 
Richard.Osborn@thamesvalley.pnn.
police.uk for Marcham
07980 924693
Or just dial 101 (non-emergency) and omit 
the C from his number
CRIMESTOPPERS
Call 0800 555 111 (anonymous calls)
NHS NON-EMERGENCY
Call Free from any phone - 111
COUNTY COUNCILLOR 
Richard Webber, Orchard Barn, Sutton 
Wick Lane, Drayton OX14 4HJ
Tel: 01235 534001
Richard.webber77@ntlworld.com
DISTRICT COUNCILLOR 
Marcham and Shippon 
Catherine Webber, Orchard Barn, Sutton 
Wick Lane, Drayton OX14 4HJ
Tel: 01235 534001
Webbercatherine1@gmail.com
For other councillors go to 
www.whitehorsedc.gov.uk
© Marcham & District News 2019
The copying of any part of this publication 
without written authorisation is not permitted.

Date of Next Council Meeting: 
Wednesday 13th February 2019 at 7.30p.m. 
in the residents’ lounge, Duffield Place. 
Please check noticeboard outside the 
Institute and/or the Council’s website  
www.marchamparishcouncil .gov.uk  
in case arrangements change.
Clerk to the Council: Mrs. L. Martin,  
90 Howard Cornish Rd, 01865 391833
clerk@marchamparishcouncil.gov.uk
www.marchamparishcouncil.gov.uk

MINIBUS SERVICE TO TESCO 
There is a weekly run on Mondays to Tesco for 
any residents with transport difficulties. Leaving 

Duffield Place at 9.45am (and other places 
by arrangement) and returning from Tesco 
at around 11am - you just pay a voluntary 

contribution to cover costs. 
Do you have a couple of hours free every few 

weeks to join our rota - or would you like to join 
the passengers ?  

Contact Marion Belcher on 07507 797757 
to make your booking, volunteer as a driver  

or for more information

Personal adverts in MADNews are free so 
if want to put in a notice or have something 
to sell, call the editor on 391725 or email 

editor@madnews.co.uk
The deadline for all personal adverts  

is 20th of the month.

FRILFORD NOTICES
P18/V3159/HH Grange Barn Kingston 
Road - Retrospective application for 
new window
P18/V3129/AG Stonepitt Barn Kingston 
Road Portal frame free range chicken 
building
P18/V2991/FUL Frilford Service 
Station Frilford Road Installation of two 
rapid electric vehicle charging stations 

If you would like to be added to the 
parish email distribution list, send a 

message to frilfordparish@gmail.com 

1.	 A hardly used HP Envy 4527 
All-in-one Printer/Copier. (Ink 
cartridges reqd.)

2.	 A glass door-fronted white wooden 
display cabinet, with 3 glass shelves. 
H 116 x W 50 x D28 cm. Excellent 
condition.

Minimum donation of £25 to the 
Community Fund requested for each 
item. Buyer collects. (Marcham)
Tony B  Ox 391519.
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Professional Tree Management throughout Oxfordshire

andrew@admtrees.co.uk
01865 391859
@admtrees

For a full list of services visit:

www.admtrees.co.uk

Tree removal
Crown thinning
Crown reduction and lifting
Sectional tree removals
Fruit tree pruning
Stump grinding
Hedge cutting

Seasoned logs and kindling 
delivered

£5M Public Liability Insurance

All work carried out to 
BS 3998:2010

HOME & GARDEN
Home & Garden  Maintenance 
All garden maintenance covered from lawn cutting to lawn care
* small garden designs * flower beds tidied/shrubs/bulbs planted 
* tree work - pruning/lopping/shaping etc * patios laid /cleaned 

*fencing & gates erected/repaired/painted *sheds erected/repaired
Most property maintenance covered 
* painting / decorating including outside
* tiling * all indoor jobs covered * small carpentry work
* guttering/replaced/cleaned * house removals& clearance 
Mr G. TIERNEY    Tel. 01865 730428     Mob. 07885550075

Free quotes & estimates  Email Gavin.Tierney42@hotmail.co.uk

Professional Window Cleaning/ 
Carpet Cleaning Service 

Also:  Gutter Clearance, Post/Pre-occupancy 
Cleans and Conservatory Valets 

For a thorough and reliable service call Tim 
Mobile:  07725002777 

 

A Member of Decorators Network
D. DOWNES
Painting & Decorating

All types of wall coverings
darren.downes72@gmail.com
01235 221012 or  07974 672579

Supply & fit all types 

of fencing & gates

No obligation quotations

Fully insured

01865 739005 / 07900 938061
trentwoodfencingoxfordshire.co.uk

Garner’s Estates & Landscapes
Landscaping for over 25 years

•	 Soft & hard landscaping
•	 Landscaping works including patios, paths, 

steps, driveways, decking, installing gates, 
turfing, stonework & drainage work

•	 Fencing, all types carried out including: close 
board, panels, trellis, willow hurdles, post & rail

•	 Tree & hedge planting
•	 Free Estimates
•	 Fully Insured & hold a Waste Licence

Tel:      07751 764144         01865 730936
Email: mjgarner26@btinternet.com
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MARCHAM & DISTRICT NEWS	 MADNEWS IS 40!

JANUARY 2009 
LAND OPTION SIGNED FOR COMMUNITY BUILDING
Neil Rowe, a long serving Anson Trustee said “Today is a very exciting day 
in the life of Marcham. This is a once in a lifetime opportunity to establish 
good quality leisure facilities in the village and to fulfil the aims of the Trust 
established by the Anson sisters. There is a great deal of hard work ahead 
but we are under way”

Another few snaps and snippets from the 
past 40 years. If you have anything that 
you would like to share with other readers, 
just send it to editor@madnews.co.uk to 
include in our 40 year round up.

Marcham and District News is 40!

May 2008
MARCHAM SENIOR CITIZENS’ CLUB
Our last meeting in March needed an early start as the children 
from Marcham School were coming to visit and entertain us. 
They arrived looking a bit apprehensive but they quickly settled 
down and began with singing a few songs which were quite 
amusing. Then they went round chatting to everyone and giving 
out cakes that they had kindly brought along for us to enjoy. 
They ended their visit with a few more songs and great applause 
from all of us, it was most enjoyable. I hope they will come along 
again some time in the near future. Well done children and staff!

March 2008
MARCHAM SCHOOL NEWS
Our other celebration was in our regular parents’ 
assembly when we celebrated all the building 
works done over the Summer, by officially 
‘opening’ the area now shared by Anson, Morland 
and Denman classes and welcoming Pre-School 
on site. Pete Narramore, who had so carefully 
managed the whole 
project, ceremoniously 
declared the areas ‘open’ 
and cut a symbolic red 
ribbon. We look forward 
to creative and stimulating 
work taking place in the 
new Shared Area and 
are excited about all the 
opportunities for learning 
that can be shared with 
children in Pre-School.

▲	Marcham WI celebrated their 60th birthday in 2008

▲ 2012 We celebrated The Queen's Jubilee ▲

▲	2006 Packhorse Lane 
Action Group for Safety – 
PLAGS – was formed. The 
webpages are still available 
at madnews.co.uk/plags and 
you can hear a Radio Oxford 
report with local people 
giving their views
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HOME & GARDEN
GARY CUDDON

Painter and Decorator
Fully qualified with 30 years experience

Providing a high quality service
Free quotations and fully insured

Local and friendly service
07827 752904     garycuddon@aol.com

Shaun Guard
TV AERIAL SERVICES

■ Internet - extension points & improved wifi
■ Extra TV Points - for aerial and Sky (In HD!)
■ Sky TV - also foreign language satellite

■ Poor reception solved
■ Aerials - supplied & repaired
■ TV’s - hung on your wall or set up & tuned

www.oxfordaerials.co.uk
Call Abingdon 01235 239622

For high-quality design, installation, maintenance and
breakdown services, contact....

Andrew Mugleston
www.muglestons.co.uk  office@muglestons.co.uk

Office:01884 260122    Mob:07947 315860

Frilford Decorators
Painters & Decorators
Decorative Treatments

Telephone: 01865 392866 (Frilford Heath)
Mobile: 07775 690523
References Available

Proprietor: Mr A Bunce

LOTTERY WINDOWS
Quality Double Glazing & Conservatories  

Fascias & Soffits
Mark Berry

9 Stort Close,  
Didcot, OX11 7UR

NEW Tel: 01235 510608
Email: info@lotterywindows.co.uk

“Don’t let tax, tax you“
BBPS Accountancy Service

Bookkeeping
Self Assessment, Payroll,  

CIS, VAT
Auto Enrolment

Call: 01865 730064 
        07890 503392

Email: Alison@berrybps.co.uk 

01865 821250 
www.barn-store.co.uk

Whatever you want  
to store... 

 

...for whatever reason - house sale and purchase not 
coinciding, travelling, house building work, paperwork 
overload or just “de-cluttering” to sell your house more 
quickly - we offer a friendly and flexible  
service at Kingston Bagpuize. 
 

With competitive rates, secure 
storage all on one level, and  
hassle free 24/7 access, 
contact us now! 
 Only 10 minutes from 

Abingdon, Wantage, 
or Faringdon 

86x110mm 

Whatever you want  
to store... 

 

...for whatever reason - house sale and purchase not 
coinciding, travelling, house building work, paperwork 
overload or just “de-cluttering” to sell your house more 
quickly - we offer a friendly and flexible  
service at Kingston Bagpuize. 
 

With competitive rates, secure 
storage all on one level, and  
hassle free 24/7 access, 
contact us now! 
 Only 10 minutes from 

Abingdon, Wantage, 
or Faringdon 

Sharman Roofing
GRP fibreglass flat-roofing specialist

tiling, slating, leadwork, guttering and fascias,  
new builds, re-roofs, extensions and sheds

all work considered, call Mark on
07979 791075

msharmanroofing@gmail.com

House - Flat - Apartments - Office

FURNITURE MOVED / TRANSPORTED

Ebay COLLECTIONS - DELIVERIES

Tel 07721 679487 + 01235 524589

“MOVING ASSISTANCE”
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MARCHAM & DISTRICT NEWS	 THINGS TO DO

Further details:  
Sheila Dunford (391439) 

or Judith Fontaine (391275)

Cotswold Barns
Tim Jordan

Dr Tim Jordan will be talking about Cotswold barns, their 
design, construction method, the materials that have been 
used to build them over the centuries and their changing use, 
a fast-disappearing feature of our architecture. Tim will talk us 
through the things to look out for when viewing an old barn, 
which could be as much as 400 years old.

All Saints’ Church, Marcham 
7.30 pm Tuesday 12th February

www.marchamsociety.org.uk

Marcham WI 
Date:	 Thursday, 21st February
Time: 	 7.30pm 
Venue: 	 Denman College
Topic:	 Simon Wenham
	 The History of Salters Steamers

I'm sure we have all seen, or had a trip on, one of the 
Salter's Steamers on the River Thames in Oxford, or 
Abingdon.  Come along and learn more about this long 
established Oxford firm at our February meeting, when 
we welcome historian, Simon Wenham, who will give us 
some of the background to Salter's through the years.

New members and visitors  
are always welcome 

For further information, please contact:
Pippa Hoath 01865 391349 pippahoath@gmail.com

MARCHAM SOCIETY MIDWEEK WALK:
Thursday, February 14th. 
For this month’s walk we will meet for lunch at 
12.30 at The Plough, Rectory Road, Great Haseley 
(Map Ref: SP 639018; OX44 7JQ) which is just off 
the A329 before the M4. We will start our walk of 
about 4 miles at 1.30 through quiet, undulating country with good 
views towards the Chilterns.
Ring Eric Dunford on 391439 for further details and car-sharing, 
especially if you are not on our email list as sometimes late changes 
have to be made. Members free, non-members £1. We always 
welcome new walkers.

SINGING IS GOOD FOR YOU!
Tuesday 12th and 26th February. 
From 2 – 3.30pm in the residents' lounge  
at Duffield Place
•	 Sing a wide range of popular songs
•	 Get to know fellow villagers and 

forget your aches, pains and woes!
Phone 391270 for more details      
Christine Whild

MARCHAM SOCIETY REPORT, 8 January 2019
The work of Wild Oxfordshire, Sian Liwicki
On 8 January, the Marcham Society welcomed Sian Liwicki to 
give the Annual Lecture. Sian is well-known as co-owner of  Bothy 
Vineyard, which also hosts the very popular Sculpture in the Vineyard 
exhibitions.  Less well-known is her role as Chairman of Oxfordshire 
Wildlife.  This organisation helps groups and individuals to co-
operate and understand each other in order to sustain the county’s 
wildlife, often through meetings  or open events.
Oxfordshire Wildlife encourages landowners, community groups and 
individuals to provide good habitats, ranging from slightly-less-tidy 
farming practices to transforming waste ground into a wild flower 
meadow.  As part of the Natural Flood Management Scheme, the 
organisation  helped produce meanders and overspill ponds to slow 
river flow in the River Evenlode catchment area.   They also help 
support ten Jubilee Wildlife Spaces (265 hectares in all).
More information can be found at www.wildoxfordshire.org.uk 	JF

MARCHAM CRICKET CLUB NEWS
The 2019 season is fast approaching, and as usual at this 
time of year, the club is keen to speak to 
any potential new members, particularly 
those who reside in or close to the village.
There are two initial opportunities for 
contact during February. First, the club 
is holding its Annual General Meeting in 
the Baptist Hall, Packhorse Lane at 8pm 
on Friday 1 February, when potential new 
members, as well as existing, are more 
than welcome.  
Secondly the club`s pre-season `nets` commence at Radley 
School, with the first two sessions taking place on Fridays 15 
and 22 February from 7.30pm to 9pm.  
Details from Chris Webb at Chris.webb32@hotmail.com
For any other club information contact its secretary Trevor Hill 
at trevor3chancel@aol.com   
We look forward to meeting any of you who may be interested 
in playing in our two Saturday teams.

Don’t let the sparks fly this winter
Nearly 50% of all chimney fires in Oxfordshire happen during 
January, February and March. If you enjoy cosying up in 
front of a log fire, make sure the sparks don't fly at home 
this winter.

•	Have a cosy home not a fire zone
•	Get your chimney swept at least once a year, if 

you regularly have log fires get it swept more 
frequently

•	If you have a 1st floor fireplace check that it is 
clear of debris 

•	Store logs away from the fireplace
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HOUSEHOLD SERVICES

Also don’t forget to 
contact us with your 

aggregate requirements

• Ready-mixed concrete
 and floor screed loads
 from 0.5m3

• Ideal collecting point for
 Abingdon and
 surrounding villages
• Upwood Quarry open six
 days a week, including
 Saturdays

Call us on 01865 362159
or visit

www.hills-quarry.co.uk

For all your
ready-mixed

concrete needs

Bathroom specialist 
All trades covered 
All household plumbing and heating needs
Call Simon: 07765 654303
Email: info@scpplumbing.co.uk

The complete fireplace showroom
Come and see the range of Solid Fuel, 

Gas and Electric appliances with displays 
of wood, stone and marble surrounds at 

ABIGAS.

Easy parking
Opening Hours: 
9-5 Mon-Fri and 9-4 Sat

Area A, Unit 4, Radley Road Industrial Estate
Abingdon OX14 3RY  Tel: 01235 533301

Email: abigas11@aol.com
www.abigas.co.uk

O X F O R D
KITCHENS & BATHROOMS

phone: 01865 326009
email: oxfordkitchens@aol.com

www.oxfordkitchens.co.uk
Visit our showroom: 

1st Floor, Besselsleigh Road, Wootton, 
Abingdon, Oxfordshire, OX13 6DN

Luxury fitted kitchens bathrooms
and accessories

01865 326009
info@oxfordkitchens.co.uk
www.oxfordkitchens.co.uk
1st Floor, Besselsleigh Road, Wootton,
Abingdon, Oxfordshire, OX13 6DN

LD Window Cleaning 
LD Offer a Quick Reliable Service

That Will Leave Your Windows GLEAMING
Also gutters and fascias

Text/Call 07984780066 or 01865 392859
Email leedancer81@yahoo.co.uk

Oxfordshire Roofing
and Building Services 
a good honest and reliable firm 

Call today for a free estimate 07885 882689
Flat Roofing	 Chimney Repointing
New Roofs	 De-Mossing
Guttering	 Tiling
Slating	 Facias 

Small Jobs Welcome • Discount for OAPs
Tel:  01865 392106 • Mobile 07885 882689

oxfordshireroofing@yahoo.co.uk

ALTERNATIVE

ENERGY
SOLUTIONS

For a FREE quotation or to find out more about 
solar electricity, tailored to suit your business 
or home, call us now on 01865 391241

Solar power uses cleaner  
energy that helps you save 
money - as well as safe  
guarding the environment

01865391241   .   office@aespv.com  .  www.aespv.com  

Solar electric panel installers 
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MARCHAM & DISTRICT NEWS	 IN AND OUT OF SCHOOL

PTA ROUND-UP
I’m typing this less than 24 hours after our first 
event of 2019, the school disco.  Thank you to 
everyone who came along, I hope you all had a 
good time, and thank you to the PTA team for 
looking after the kids as we all boogied on down 
on the dance floor.

Going back a little further, before Christmas we put on an evening 
of festive family fun with our first ever Magic of Christmas show.  
Again, thank you for everyone who came along – you raised 
£390 that will go towards funding activities for the children at 
Marcham School.

Our next fundraiser will be the PTA Family Quiz on Saturday 
9 February. Get yourself a team of 
up to six people and start revising 
your knowledge of TV, film, general 
knowledge and music.  – it promises 
to be a lot of laughs, and one team 
could win £100 IN CASH!!!!

See you on the school run.
Peter Kidd 
PTA Chair 07708 251312 peter.kidd61@btinternet.com

NEWS FROM LITTLE ANGELS 
Baby Room It's been a great 
month with our smallest little 
angels this month! We have 
welcomed new families into our Little Angels’ family this month, they 
have all settled in so well! The babies have enjoyed lots of sensory 
and explorative play this month using all their senses! Our babies 
have been enjoying lots of physical play recently, with some of them 
learning to pull themselves around and even taking their first steps! 
Our soft play climbing blocks have been a big hit supporting our 
Little Angels’ physical development! We have also welcomed Nicki 
into our Little Angels’ family, she is a Level 3 qualified in childcare 
practitioner with a breadth of childcare experience. You will find her 
in our baby room, she has settled into our family really well!
Pre School Room Our pre school children have been busy bees 
this month! They have been very creative at our mark making station 
practising their emergent writing and even some of our little angels 
who are flying off to school this September have been learning to 
write their name! Well done to all our very clever Little Angels! 
We always follow our childrens interests and leads, and this month 
our pre-school children gained a real interest in playing shops. So we 
followed their lead and turned our home corner into a supermarket 
filled with real fruit and vegetable, cans of food, baskets and a till. 
The children have been so engaged in their imaginative role play. 
Our older pre-school children were very excited to go back to café 
again this month! We missed our lovely home cooked soup over the 
Christmas period! Welcome back to all our Little Angels!
Breakfast & After School Club Back to school, and the start of 
a new year! Our Big Angels are enjoying the new term theme of 
‘winter’ at after school club. A highlight has been the snowball target 
game, there have been pom pom snowballs flying across the room! 
Its been great seeing some of our big angels use the homework 
table this month and use their club time to get their homework 
finished with support from our playworkers! Well done and welcome 
back to all our Big Angels!!
If you would like to be part of Little Angels Family, where our 

home is your home, please contact us on 01865 819992 or 
marcham@littleangelschildcaregroup.co.uk, 

see www.littleangelschildcaregroup.co.uk 
and follow us on Facebook: littleangelsmarcham 

MARCHAM PRE-SCHOOL
2019 has already proven to be an 
exciting time at pre-school – we've had 
a 'bedtime story session' involving the 
children coming back in their pyjamas 
for stories while the parents got to 
enjoy a selection of photographs of the 
children in action at pre-school.
We've been looking at 'ourselves' this term and how we are 
similar to or different from other people, this has led to some 
interesting discussions, self-portraits and comparisons.
Music is a big part of our day and we share a variety of genres 
for different reasons: to dance to, to sing to, to relax to, to 
tidy up to, and to enjoy.... we've introduced some breathing 
exercises and awareness of our body as we sing and dance 
around.
If you would like to join us at Marcham Pre-school please do 
get in touch - marcham-preschool@hotmail.co.uk or by phoning 
01865 392101.
We accept children from their 2nd birthday and generally this 
tends to mean starting the following September.  We receive 
many applications from families in the local area and always 
suggest that applications are submitted as early as possible!  
We have already begun our admissions process for September 
2019 so don't delay!
Nicky Sanford, 
Early Years Teacher, Marcham Pre-School 01865 392101

www.marcham-preschool.weebly.com
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HOUSEHOLD SERVICES
architectural and planning services

party wall surveyor

john martin mciob mfpws

	planning & building control approvals   

	extensions, new homes, conversions

	party wall surveyor services   

	award winning designer

	 free initial consultation

	over 30 years of improving homes and the built environment

tel 01865 391833 mob 07710 858668  
email john.gmartin@hotmail.co.uk

90 howard cornish road marcham OX13 6PU

t/a Bob Nichols Vehicle Services 
Unit 3 Cuebar Court, Lashford Lane, 

Dry Sandford OX13 6EB
Call Bob Tel: 01865 730011 Mobile: 07715 707830

- Custom Made Curtains & Blinds -
- Free and Expert Advice -  Perfectly fitted - 
10% discount off any order for Marcham area 

residents  (Mention the MADNews) 

Call -  01235 758010  
 
 
       

             
            Hybrid & Electric Vehicle Charging Installations for  
                                          Homes & Business 
                           
        Government OLEV Approved Charge Point Installer. 
                               Up to £500 grant available. 
                                        3 year warranty. 

                       info@PremierEV.net 
                               08000 146 216 

       
          Contact us for Service, Quality & Safety you can rely on. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

CONTAINER STORAGE

•	 2 miles off the A34 Abingdon
•	 24 hour CCTV
•	 Easy Access
•	 Clean, dry and secure

Tel: 01865 390267 or 07980 262210
Email: enquiries@oxonstorage.co.uk

www.oxonstorage.co.uk

xon 
torageS

YOUR LOCAL GARAGE
M.O.T. STATION - NOW OPEN

Servicing – Diagnostics
General Repairs 
Tyres – Exhausts

Air Conditioning  – M.O.T.s
Courtesy Cars Available



MADNews is online: www.madnews.co.ukFebruary 2019 11

MARCHAM & DISTRICT NEWS	 GREAT MARCHAM WEEKEND 3 & MVS

A date for 2019 – help and 
support needed
Marcham Community Group and 
the local church community are
jointly planning another Great 
Marcham Weekend on 27th-29th
September 2019. This will 
celebrate 10 years of Marcham Moldova Lifeline as well as Harvest 
Festival. Funds raised will go to the new Community Facilities and 
to projects in Moldova, one of the poorest countries in Europe.
We have lots of plans in development, and we are speaking to local 
organisations to take on a fundraising event or activity so as to 
involve as many local people as possible with something to suit all 
ages and interests. Ideas that will need an early start in 2019 include 
a flower and produce show (think about your competition entry) 
and a sunflower growing competition. We will be in further contact 
with organisations over the next few weeks to firm up on ideas.
There will be more details in future MAD News issues. To get 
involved or suggest ideas, please contact
jim.asher@btinternet.com (391727) or
neil.rowe.nsch@gmail.com (391168).

Working together for a big success!

Marcham Village Shop & Post Office
16 North St, Marcham OX13 6NG
Shop 01865 391993 / PO 391940
Mon - Fri:	 07.30 - 17.30
Saturday:	 08.00 - 12 noon
** Sunday:	 08.00 - 10.00 **

Visit us on Facebook: 
marchamvillageshop
Last acceptance time for post on 
weekdays is 16.45

If have difficulty getting to the shops during bad weather,  
call us on 391993 and we will get your essential supplies 
to you.
If you would like to volunteer to help in the shop,  
just pop in and ask!

February: Beat the winter chills  
Pop in for some hot chocolate !

POST 
OFFICE

®

Valentines Day 14th Feb
We have wine, 
chocolates and a great 
selection of cards

Thursday 14th February
Granny's Attic
www.grannysattic.org.uk
Doors: 7pm | Music: 7:15pm | 
Main act: 8pm
Tickets: £15  

Online: 
musicattheunicorn.org.uk  
or  Mostly Books, 36 Stert Street, Abingdon 
OX14 3JP (cash only)
Abingdon Unicorn Theatre OX14 3JB

DRAYTON SEQUENCE 
DANCE CLUB

Dancing Thursday Nights at 
Drayton Village Hall
7.30pm – 10.30pm

Admittance £2
Do you want to dance? 

Friendly club seeking new members
Further information 01235 531701

Wantage & Grove Lions are holding a cash 
bingo on Saturday 9th February at 

Grove Village Hall
Doors open 6.45pm,  

eyes down 7.30pm 
BIG raffle & refreshments 

hope to see you there

SUNNINGWELL & DISTRICT GARDENING CLUB

Talk about Fungi by John Taylor

Thursday February 14th at 7.30pm  

in Sunningwell Village Hall

New & Non Members welcome

Entrance fee: Members £2 Non Members £3

www.sdgc.org.uk

CALLING ALL  
CARERS, PARENTS AND GRANDPARENTS!!
Could you use your skills and experience to volunteer? 

Can you spare 2-3 hours each week?

We are particularly seeking volunteers in the  
Vale of White Horse area

A new course of preparation will be held in Spring 2019

Home-Start Southern Oxfordshire is a voluntary home-
visiting scheme for families with pre-school children, who are 
experiencing difficulties. It can offer a hand of friendship, 

giving support and practical help where necessary.

For more information call: 
Tel: (01235) 511152

HOME-START SOUTHERN OXFORDSHIRE
197 Broadway, Didcot, OX11 8RU

or e-mail: homestartso@btconnect.com

Home-Start is committed to safer 
recruitment practice  

as an important part of safeguarding 
and protecting  

children and vulnerable adults
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HOUSEHOLD SERVICES

Did you know we offer:

Servicing MOT Air Con refill Bodywork Diagnostics Repairs Recovery

Radley Rd Industrial Estate, Abingdon, Oxon, OX14 3RY

01235 553055

Call us today for a no obligation quote

www.martingilbertmotorrepairs.com
Email: richard@martingilbert.co.uk

Like us on Facebook for regular offers and updates

Cars & light commercial (up to 17 seater), mini buses & vans up to 3.5 tonnes. 
Trailer, horseboxes and Caravans. Courtesy cars & vans available.

Martin Gilbert Motor Repairs Ltd

HALE AND SONS
GENERAL BUILDERS
FROM SOUTHMOOR

FULLY INSURED
REFERENCES AVAILABLE

CALL RICH 07903 496569
01865 820488

�� EXTENSIONS
�� ALTERATIONS
�� PLASTERING
�� KITCHEN AND BATHROOM FITTING
�� FENCING
�� ROOFING

ANY BUILDING WORK
NO JOB TOO BIG OR SMALL

01235 239001

WE’RE AN EXPERT:

All Drainage
CCTV Surveys
Soakaways & Cess Pits
Designed, Installed & Repaired
Drain Lining & Installation
Emergency Plumbing

•

•

•

•

•

•

WE’RE PROFESSIONAL:

No Call Out Charge
Fixed Prices
Work Guaranteed
Fix It Right First Time

•

•

•

•

oxford@draindoctor.co.uk

DrainDoctorOxford.co.uk
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M&A ELECTRICALS
The original electrical/lighting shop in Wantage 

Established in the early 60’S
Unit 8, Arbery Arcade, [behind Costa]
Market Place, Wantage, OX12 8AB

CALL 01235 762468
SPECIALIST LIGHT BULBS 

a full range of lamps [light bulbs] in stock
A SELECTION OF ORIGINAL we have accounts with many 

lighting companies. BESPOKE HAND MADE LAMPS we 
can make almost anything into a lamp for you

NEED HELP CHOOSING YOUR LIGHTS AT HOME 
GIVE US A CALL

SHADES a large selection in stock
REPAIR & RESTORATION OF LIGHTS  

& OTHER ITEMS
DON’T THROW IT HAVE IT REPAIRED!

ORDERS TAKEN PLEASE ENQUIRE
If it is electrical we can supply it!!

sales@mandawantage.co.uk    www.mandawantage.co.uk

JEM
CHIMNEY SWEEPING  

COMPANY LTD

 NO FUSS  NO MESS  NO PROBLEM 
OXFORD: 01865 772996	 DEDDINGTON: 01869 337500

MOBILE: 07711 443050	 STADHAMPTON: 01865 400244

Domestic Appliance Repairs
Service & Repair all Major Brands

Washing Machines - Washer Dryers - 
Tumble Dryers - Fridge Freezers - Ovens - 

Cookers - Hobs & Extractor Hoods

Fast, Reliable and Friendly Service
07507 111289

•• • • • • • •
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Local Events
£11,830

Donations
£8,380

Bank Balance
£17,205

5p Coins
8581

2017 - 2018 Membership
Voting: 90       Junior: 17

MARCHAM & DISTRICT NEWS	 IN AND OUT OF SCHOOL

MARCHAM & DISTRICT NEWS	 MARCHAM COMMUNITY GROUP
NUMBERS IN TOP BOXES FOR 15th OF PREVIOUS MONTH 

MEMBERSHIP:         VOTING        JUNIOR  

DONATIONS      nearest 

LOCAL EVENTS          whole        

BANK          numbers 

5P COINS  

Page size is 
212 mm tall & 
180 mm wide. 

Side panel is 
212 mm tall & 
10 mm wide. 

MarchamCentre—site work has started! 

Long-awaited on-site work to build the new MarchamCentre started in January.  The building compound has 
been fenced, a roadway built for construction vehicles, and the site is being prepared for full construction 
work to start in early February. The site is closed off and there is now no public pedestrian or vehicle access 
to the field from Morland Road—please note the signage at the gate. There is free access  to the rest of the 
field from the Tower Close entrance and the footpath along the west and south of the field. There is an 
access track to the nursery from Packhorse Lane next to the Baptist Hall.  

We will continue to keep people in Marcham updated regularly on progress and will be happy to answer any 
questions you may have about this project.  

Fund raising Burns Night Supper 
A fund-raising Burns Night Supper will be held in All Saints’ Church on 
Saturday 9th February, at 7:30 pm, with a traditional 3-course meal 
(including haggis), entertainment and Scottish dancing. There is a 
vegetarian option available—please ask when you buy tickets. 

Tickets, £20 per person, are available from Jim or Denise Asher (391727) 
or email jim.asher@btinternet.com. All proceeds from the evening will go 
towards funding the new Community facilities. 

Seats are strictly limited and tickets are available on a first-come, first-
served basis. Tickets are selling fast— buy soon to avoid disappointment! 

Great Marcham Weekend 
We continue to make early preparations for the Great Marcham Weekend community event and fund-raiser 
on 27-29th September, jointly with Marcham Moldova Lifeline - more details on page 11. 
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Marcham Community Group: Company No 7470307 Charity No 1144407 
 391727 (Jim)  admin@marcham.org www.marcham.org
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HOUSEHOLD / PERSONAL SERVICES

Louise Tierney
Mobile State Registered  

Hairdresser

Member Of The F.H.A. 

for all enquiries 

or to book an appointment please call.

Tel:   01865 730428    Mob: 07525 784807

www.farm-fit.co.uk leah@farm-fit.co.uk

Personal Training &
Group Exercise 
Classes

Get Fit At The Farm

FIRST CLASS 

book online

FREEFind us at:
Collins Farm

Kingston Road

Frilford

OX13 5NX

Gabi’s Cleaning Service
If you need help to keep  

your house tidy please don’t  
hesitate to ring Gabi.

References are available

Cleaning
Ironing

07771 391209
gabipapp@icloud.com

 

We are a small local electrical company, specialising in electrical and renewable 
products for the domestic and commercial markets.  Contact us for a FREE QUOTE. 
 
ELECTRICAL      RENEWABLE 
All household electrical works undertaken  Solar electric panel installations 
Fault finding & repair    Maintenance for solar panels 
Replacement consumer units   Electric car charging & Government grants 
Earthing & bonding     
Underfloor heating 
Electric showers      CONTACT US: 
Electrical inspections for home buyers & lettings Alternative Lighting Services Ltd 
Visual inspections     Email info@als-ltd.net    
Portable appliance testing    Office 01865 391241 Mobile 07739313994
     

 
 

We are a small local electrical company, specialising in 
electrical and renewable products for the domestic and 
commercial markets. Contact us for a FREE QUOTE. 
ELECTRICAL 
All household electrical works 

undertaken 
Fault finding & repair 
Replacement consumer units 
Earthing & bonding 
Underfloor heating 
Electric showers 
Electrical inspections for 

home buyers & lettings 
Visual inspections 
Portable appliance testing

RENEWABLE 
Solar electric panel 

installations
Maintenance for solar panels
Electric car charging & 

Government grants

CONTACT US
Alternative Lighting Services
Email: info@als-ltd.net
Office: 01865 391241 
Mobile 07739313994

  

 
 

NICEIC Approved contractor and domestic installer 

MCS Accredited for solar electric (PV) panel installations  

Free estimates 
 
          Contact us: 
      Alternative Lighting Services Ltd      
      Email  ‐ info@als‐ltd.net 
      Office ‐ 01865 391845 
      

     All electrical works undertaken 

Full electrical home buyers surveys 

PAT Testing, Periodic testing and repairs 
 
 

                                 
 

  
  
 

NB Office Services
Qualified Bookkeeper with over 10 years’ 
experience in Office Management and PA

Telephone: 01865 392866

Mobile : 07775 690522

Email: Nicola.bunce@nbofficeservices.co.uk
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MARCHAM & DISTRICT NEWS	 FILMS & GARD

Thursday screenings this month

ABCD Film Society's February films – two very recent, one a gem 
from 1928; and all three made by or about women.  Come to any 
screening for £6 (£3 full-time school and college students) or join 
until Christmas or Easter. Email or phone us for a  free copy of our 
2018/9 programme booklet.
Feb 7 SHIRAZ –  story of how the Taj Mahal came to be built, 
a tremendously exciting and pacy film. It's a restored "silent" with 
a glorious modern soundtrack by Anushka Shankar that combines 
Indian and European instruments and styles (India 1928, 106 mins, 
Cert U). 
Feb 14 THE PARTY – Sally Potter's very, very sharp and funny 
political comedy set in London not that long ago, starring Kristin 
Scott Thomas, Timothy Spall, Patricia Clarkson and Bruno Ganz. 
(UK, 2017, 70 mins, Cert 15). Also screening: 2017 Encounters 
shorts package, PHILOMELA'S CHORUS, all by black female 
directors.
Feb 28 FACES PLACES (original French title: VISAGES, 
VILLAGES). Veteran filmmaker Agnès Varda tours France with 
photographic installation artist JR. They talk to people they meet 
and come up with a very personal, poignant and joyful documentary 
film (with English subtitles). With introduction by our regular visitor 
Ann Miller, specialist in French language films. (France, 2017, 94 
mins, Cert 12A).
All screenings at 7.45pm at Abingdon Health & Wellbeing Centre, 
Audlett Drive, OX14 3GD. 
www abfilms.org.uk   or   info@abfilms.org.uk   or   01235 521976 
or 01235 522163
Registered charity No. 292723

If you like to enjoy a really eclectic mix of films, 
why not try us out?

Report from GARD  - January 2019
The Next Steps in opposing the Thames Water 
reservoir plans
The consultation on Thames Water's revised draft 
Water Resources Management Plan 2019-2024 
(known as rdWRMP19) closed on 28th November.
GARD submitted a robust paper opposing the plan, and a copy of 
this will shortly be available on our website (www.gard-oxon.org.
uk). Most importantly however, there was a very strong opposition 
response from local residents, local campaigning organisations and 
local political representatives at all levels. The proposal by Thames 
Water to bring forward the construction of the 'Abingdon' Reservoir 
to start in 2025 is overwhelmingly opposed by local campaign 
groups and councils, and universally in the locality there has been a 
call for a Public Inquiry into the plan.
The large majority of the Parish Councils in the area have issued 
formal responses opposing the plans and  all called for a Public 
Inquiry. This call for a Public Inquiry is supported by the Vale of 
the White Horse DC, who state that they are not convinced by the 
Thames Water case, and by Oxfordshire County Council, whose 
response formally objects to the plan. CPRE Oxfordshire and the 
Wantage and Grove Campaign Group are also opposed to the plans. 
We must hope that Thames Water will listen to the opposition, but 
their past record does not give much confidence. That is why it has 
been important that our local MPs, Ed Vaizey (Wantage) and Layla 
Moran (Abingdon and Oxford West) have called for a Public Inquiry 
and written to Secretary of State, Michael Gove requesting this. We 
would like to thank them for their support, and also thank local 

councillors, such as Mike Fox-Davies (Steventon and Hendred) and 
Richard Webber (Drayton and Sutton Courtenay) for their hard work 
in pushing the message and actions through the County Council.
Thanks also to those who wrote individually to the consultation 
opposing the plans and calling for a Public Inquiry. This time round 
there were a very large number of individual contributions, many 
of them copied personally to me, and featuring many forceful 
and thoughtful arguments. We now await to see Thames Water's 
response. If you wrote in, you will get an individual answer from 
them. If you find any of the answers are dismissive or evasive, we 
would be very pleased if you could share them with us (via email 
gard.chair@gmail.com), and complain to your MP.
The next step will be for Thames Water's new partner in the reservoir 
plan (Affinity Water) to publish their revised draft plan. This is 
expected in March. We will be responding to this, and we hope to 
co-ordinate our response with local organisations, and that you will 
all write to Affinity expressing your opposition. Affinity are 'new 
kids on the block' as far as the reservoir is concerned, and they have 
said they are keen to engage with our local concerns and hear them. 
They are less wedded to the reservoir plan as a solution than Thames 
Water, for whom it seems to have become some sort of sacred cow. 
In spite of Thames Water claiming that the reservoir will be 
needed by the 'South-east in general', Affinity Water (who supply 
Hertfordshire) are the only prospective water company customer to 
express any interest. Other SE water companies (South-east Water 
and Southern Water) have already withdrawn their requests for 
future supply from Thames Water. The analysis by GARD shows 
that the requirements of Affinity can be met by very simple and 
cheap schemes and improving leakage (sounds familiar?), until at 
least the 2060s. Once again the reasons advanced by Thames Water 
do not stack up, and Oxfordshire needs to convince Affinity that 
much cheaper and more quickly deliverable solutions are available 
for their customers. 
Please keep an eye out and respond to Affinity's plan when published.
Joining GARD
Our membership has grown considerably over the last year and 
continues to do so. However, to defeat the Reservoir project and 
ensure a sustainable water future for Oxfordshire and the South-east, 
we need even more members.  If you would like to join us, or need 
more information, please contact our secretary, Deborah Bennett, at  
gard.secretary@gmail.com. Lifetime membership is £10 (under 
18s and full-time students £5).
DEREK STORK, Hon Chairman, Group Against Reservoir Development

Are you curious about what happens to your food waste 
and black bin? You can go on a tour to find out!
Food waste plant tours in Wallingford. All tours start at 10am and 
last around 1.5 hours.
•	 June 6th, August 7th, October 3rd, November 19th
Energy from waste plant – where the contents of the black bin 
goes to. This is based at the plant in Ardley, tours start at 10am 
and last around 2.5 hours.
•	 February 25th, April 11th, July 8th, October 31st

If you are interested in attending any of the dates please contact 
me and I can send you more information about the day. Tours 
spaces are limited and will be allocated on a first come first 
served basis.
Eleanor Bunn, Waste and Recycling Officer
waste.team@southandvale.gov.uk | 01235 422173 | Text 
phone 18001 01235 422173
www.whitehorsedc.gov.uk | www.southoxon.gov.uk
South Oxfordshire and Vale of White Horse District Councils, 
135 Eastern Avenue, Milton Park, Milton, Abingdon OX14 4SB
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PERSONAL SERVICES

Pilates & Yoga 
Exploring a mindful approach to your movement 
to help develop strength and flexibility and ease 
tension from mind and body. 

Daytime and evening classes in Marcham 

Andrea Buckingham 
07939 523083 

andreabkm@btinternet.com
www.andreabuckingham.co.uk

‘Home, why live anywhere else?’ 
 

A real alternative to a residential or nursing home 
 

For more information call us on  
 01865 861944 

or visit  

www.opclive-in.co.uk 

Unit A, 78 Cumnor Road 
Wootton, Boars Hill 
OX1 5JP                                                                
                                                                               Alison Day SFFHT 
01865 321777                                                            & Associates 
FREE PARKING                                           

                                                                 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                                                                   

                                                                                 
                                                                                        
                                                                        
                                          

                  
                                                                                             
                                                              

 

editor@madnews.co.uk 

 

Visit our website for  the 
latest offers and news 

www.mybeautyroom.co.uk 01865 735842

Renew your Driver’s CPC in a week
Have you checked the expiry date on your  

Drivers Qualification Card?
Remember you must complete 35 hours certified 
training every 5 years to renew your Drivers CPC.  

Without completion you will not be able to  
drive a vehicle over 3.5t if your card has expired.

  
Smarter Transport Solutions have weekday and 
weekend dates available to complete the required 

certified training before the September 2019 
deadline for most drivers.

Training Locations at Reading, Heathrow & Oxford.

£325 including VAT and 
DVSA Upload Fee

(Each 7 hours training requires an  
£8.75 fee to be paid to the DVSA,  

that contributes to the issue of your new Card.)

www.smartertransportsolutions.co.uk
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MARCHAM & DISTRICT NEWS	 REPRESENTATIVES' REPORTS
COUNTY COUNCILLOR'S REPORT
NO DEAL – NO PROBLEM – NO WAY?
In the past few weeks, I have had a moral dilemma. Brexit is not 
a subject for local government or its representatives, and given 
the divisive nature of the subject, I have tried to steer well clear. 
The problem I face is that, as a leader of a political group on 
Oxfordshire County Council, I have been given briefings from 
officers charged by government with investigating and assessing 
the potential impact of a “No Deal” outcome on Oxfordshire 
and its residents. As a wealthy, thriving County, the risks to 
Oxfordshire are overall deemed to be low compared to many other 
parts of the country. However, I have been told that there are real 
concerns over certain possible impacts.  I am also instructed that 
all such information should be kept confidential. I am told that the 
reason for confidentiality is that we must not cause panic buying 
or queueing. But if we wind up with a “No Deal” conclusion, there 
might indeed be some panic. Indeed, I am aware of residents in 
my patch who have already stockpiled some food and medicines. I 
would argue that knowledge of the risks involved with “No Deal”, 
and allowing that knowledge to be part of the argument now, would 
in reality reduce the risk of panic.
I am well aware that some people will argue that what I have to 
say is simply one more manifestation of “Project Fear”. Or is it 
“Project Reality”? I have wrestled with that for some time.
I believe that the information I have been given is both independent 
and a fair assessments of the risks. I have to try to balance my 
duty to those Oxfordshire residents who elected me against the 
Government instruction to respect confidentiality. Should I keep 
quiet and just hope that “No Deal” is rejected as an option anyway, 
or should I demand that such information be put out there as part of 
the conversation now, where it may influence people’s opinions? 
What would I say to the residents who elected me when, in the 
event of a “No Deal” conclusion, I am challenged with “You knew 
there was a risk of this and didn’t tell us?”
I am not willing to stay silent for long, but would welcome any 
constructive suggestions in the meantime.
Richard Webber Cllr OCC SC & Marcham Division.
Richard.webber77@ntlworld.com or 01235 534001

DISTRICT COUNCILLOR’S REPORT
The Council’s headquarters on the move again!
A move of the headquarters of the Vale with South is on the cards 
again. Why? Where is it going? Is the new site the best place 
for the residents it serves? Before answering these questions, I 
thought I would give you a brief rundown of the history of the Vale 
Headquarters.
In the 1990s, Abbey House in Abingdon was bought by the 
Conservative-run council, using money from the sale of council 
houses, and became the new Vale headquarters. It was a good 
place for the council, as a third of the population of the Vale is in 
Abingdon and nearly half is within 5 miles of Abingdon, so access 
for residents was easy. 
In 2007, under a Lib Dem administration, in a money-saving 
bid, it was decided to share services and officers with South 
Oxfordshire – some would operate from Abbey House and some 
from Crowmarsh Gifford.
In 2012, under a Conservative administration, in another money-
saving bid, it was decided to move most of the council to 
Crowmarsh Gifford, in the heart of South Oxfordshire, leaving 
a skeleton staff in Abbey House.  Over the years, the number of 
officers had reduced and only filled a proportion of Abbey House, 
so it was argued that to move to the South and to rent out most 
of Abbey House to the County Council, who was looking for a 
base for their overspill, was thrifty. However, this proved very 

unpopular amongst Vale residents as it meant a round journey of 
nearly 25 miles for Abingdon residents and Councillors to visit the 
Council and nearly 17 miles for Didcot residents. Furthermore, as 
there is no bus service, residents would have to dig deep in their 
pockets to travel there or to depend on kind friends for car lifts. 
In 2015, the Council offices in Crowmarsh Gifford were burnt 
down, so an urgent decision was made to house the offices at 135 
Eastern Avenue, Milton Business Park. Fortuitously, this proved a 
popular move for the officers and residents of the Vale because of 
its easy access and favourable rent agreement. But this agreement 
is to come to an end in 2019, and the rent will increase steeply. A 
hunt for alternatives began, but nothing seemed to fit the bill. We 
are told that a move back to renting a new-build in Crowmarsh 
Gifford on land owned by SODC is the cheapest option. 
This move to a purpose-built building may seem very attractive 
for the officers and those living near Crowmarsh Gifford, but 
for Vale residents and councillors, it has all the disadvantages of 
inaccessibility, as I have already highlighted. And there are no 
plans as yet to have any place in Abingdon or Milton or Didcot 
for a skeleton staff or for meetings.  The Vale finances are under 
pressure at the moment and it may be that the need to save money 
will win the day. But have the administration thought creatively 
enough? I leave it to you to reach your own conclusion.
Catherine Webber Cllr VWHDC - DC for Marcham and Shippon
01235 534001 or Webbercatherine1@gmail.com
South and Vale Survey: "The thoughts of the local community on 
the kind of building we should design are very important to us, so 
we’ve prepared an online survey which we would like you to fill in:  
https://survey.southandvale.gov.uk/s/Crowmarshcommunity/?m=
35338789awaea.
Please complete the survey by MIDNIGHT ON SUNDAY 10 
FEBRUARY 2019." 

National Trust: Abingdon & District Association
2.30pm Tuesday February 19th, Trinity Church Hall
On Tuesday February 19th 2019, after a very 
brief AGM, Ruth Weinberg will talk about 
Abingdon’s Water Supply. Hidden around 
Abingdon, there are clues as to how the town 
found and used its water. Abingdon managed 
with very local water from its springs, wells and 
streams until 1880 before which there were no known attempts 
to create a public supply. After 1880, the council’s records tell the 
story of a continuous search for more and more sources of clean 
water to meet an ever-growing demand, a search that did not end 
until the 1950s when water was supplied from Oxford. This talk 
will tell a fascinating and little-known story about one of life’s 
essentials. Ruth has been researching this aspect of Abingdon’s 
history for a few years and is a member of the Archaeological & 
Historical Society and a contributor to the Abingdon Buildings & 
People project. 
The talk will take place in Trinity Church Hall, Conduit Road, 
Abingdon OX14 1DB at 2.30pm and everyone is welcome. A small 
donation of £3 is requested from non-members of the Abingdon & 
District National Trust Association, although joining on the spot 
(£15 for a couple and £10 single) will get you 6 talks a year. Join 
now and get 3 months extra free. For more information, contact 
Ruth on 01235 524119. Prior booking is not required.

Contact Ed Vaizey MP by
Post The House of Commons, London SW1A OAA
E-mail dicksonce@parliament.uk 
Web www.vaizey.com
News Sign up at http://bit.ly/EdVaizeyMP
Tel 01235 768 888
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Avoid the gloomy weather 
and holiday in Florida –

Stay in our villa near Orlando
•	 Located in a private gated community
•	 Close to Disney World, all other major 

attractions and many golf courses
•	 4 double bedrooms, 3 bathrooms
•	 Sleeps up to 10 
•	 Air conditioned and fully equipped 
•	 Own swimming pool and covered patio
•	 Rent the villa from £495 per week

Tel: Mike & Vicki on 01865 390125 
or email vicki.jack702@gmail.com

HOLIDAYS

B&B Rafters

Abingdon Road	 Contact Mrs Sigrid Grawert
Marcham	 Tel 01865 391298
Abingdon, Oxfordshire	 enquiries@bnb-rafters.co.uk
OX13 6NU	 www. bnb-rafters.co.uk

Join us and discover  
a place to relax

Town Furlong Cattery

Kingston Road, Frilford
01865 391864 

www.townfurlong.co.uk

PET CARE

GOLF

TOURNAMENT

C H A I R M A N ' S  C H A R I T Y  

All proceeds will go to SSAFA - helping the 
military service, veterans and their families.

Friday 12 April 2019

Drayton Golf Club 
Tee off: 10am 

Price £50 per person 
Breakfast and lunch provided 

 
To book your place, contact 

karen.dodd@southandvale.gov.uk 
or phone 01235 422082 

THINGS TO DO

If you would like to advertise 
your business or service in MADNews, 
contact adverts@madnews.co.uk
for more details:
2018 - 2019 Advertising Rates
40mm x 90mm – £63 pa
80mm x 90mm – £105 pa
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MARCHAM & DISTRICT NEWS	 POLICE NEWSLETTER & GARDENING

Relinquish Control
Whether we are a traditional manicurist gardener by nature, or a 
wildlife gardener, we all try and control and dictate our gardens and 
the wider world around us, turning them into something that’s how 
we perceive they should look.
Traditional gardeners at times enforce their will and taste on the 
gardens they lovingly tend. Insisting they ‘will’ grow their favourite 
plants, whether or not the situation is suitable for that species.
Wildlife gardeners, equally, have been known to insist on attracting 
certain creatures to their plot, when again, the habitat may not truly 
be suitable.
As we begin the new gardening year, I remind you of the statement 
I often make, and worth repeating again. A kind of mantra. “If 
gardening is stressful, we are doing it wrong”. 
I’ve resolved this year to not enforce my will on my garden or wider 
environment. Traditional and wildlife gardening 
can both be stressful if we approach it in ways 
that lead us there by our own choosing. Where 
the mind goes, the body follows.
That’s my new year gardening resolution for the 
coming year. What’s your gardening resolution?.
Happy Gardening!
Stuart Mabbutt 01865 747243 www.wildmaninspires.co.uk

Neighbourhood Team Newsletter for 
Marcham from Rich Osborn
Follow us on Facebook/
tvpsouthandvale or Twitter @
tvpsouthandvale for regular updates. Sign up to our alerts system 
at www.thamesvalleyalert.co.uk to receive information related to 
crime in your area. 
Burglary  We are still receiving reports of burglaries in our area. 
We have been running Operation Monitor for six months (our 
operation to combat dwelling burglary) and reports show that in a 
large proportion of our burglaries suspects have gained entry to 
properties through insecure doors and windows. Access to the rear 
of properties has also been made easy by insecure side/rear gates. 
Are you making it easy for burglars? Please review your security, 
make sure that all of your windows and doors are locked before 
going to bed or going out. Lock your cars and keep keys away from 
doors and windows. Fit a lock on any gates and sheds and install 
security lighting and CCTV. If you would like any further advice 
please email the team using details at the bottom of the page.. 
Scams Scam calls continue to be a concern in our area and 
thankfully most of the recipients of these calls are able to avoid 
becoming a victim. We understand that these fraudsters can be 
very convincing and generally target the more vulnerable residents 
but our best tool for tackling this issue is knowledge. Here are some 
basic tips for how to avoid becoming a victim to these scams; 
• No company should require your bank or card details over the 
phone, especially your PIN number. These details are only required 
when making a purchase or placing an order. 
• No bank or authorities (Police, HMRC etc.) will call you to ask for 
personal or banking details 
• If residents have any concerns regarding calls or messages they 
have received and think they may be being targeted by a scam, 
please do not hesitate to call the local team on 101. Better to be 
safe than sorry. 
New Deputy Commander Chief Inspector Matthew Bullivant has 
been appointed as the new Deputy Commander for the South & 
Vale Local Policing Area (LPA).
He started his role on Tuesday 1 January, taking over from Chief 
Inspector Robert Murray who has returned to Reading to lead a 
team as an Emergency Response Team Inspector. On his new 
appointment, Chief Inspector Bullivant said: “I am really looking 

forward to returning to South & Vale in my new role as Deputy 
Commander. I will be doing all I can to support our officers, staff 
and volunteers to ensure our communities remain a safe place to 
live and work.
“I plan to build on existing relationships in the local community and 
form new ones to empower and inform residents about both the 
work of the police and what can be done locally to help prevent 
crime. I will also look to further improve the effectiveness of the 
deployment of officers to the crimes that most affect the many 
different communities of South & Vale.”
Offenders brought to Justice 
• On 23rd December a group of males sat in a car on St Marys 
Green, smelling of cannabis. All four males were detained and stop 
searched, and one was found with a small amount of cannabis, a 
street caution was issued. 
• On 31st December a man was arrested after he came to the 
attention of our roads policing officers in Marcham Road. The man 
decided he didn’t want to wait and speak to officers and ran off. The 
man was quickly found and arrested. He has subsequently been 
charged with three offences, ‘Taking a vehicle without consent’, 
‘Driving whilst disqualified’ and ‘Driving without insurance’. 
• Jason Tampin, age 37, was remanded in custody over the Christmas 
period after being charged with a number of offences in the Abingdon 
town area. The charges, including drugs offences, possession of an 
offensive weapon and several breaches of a Criminal Behaviour 
Order will be heard on 10/01/19. Tampin has been responsible for a 
great deal of antisocial behaviour in the town over the past year and 
so it is a great result to finally bring him to justice. 
• Philip Knowles was also remanded in December, again as a result 
of a number of offences. Knowles was charged with several public 
order offences, as well as drugs & weapons offences and also two 
assaults including one on a police officer. Knowles will be in court 
for these offences on 17/01/19 
• On 9th January a man was arrested for a burglary in Drayton that 
occurred on the 21st – 22nd December. More details will follow..
Contact us: 
E-mail: AbingdonNHPT@thamesvalley.pnn.police.uk 
Twitter: @tvpsouthandvale 
Facebook: www.facebook.com/tvpsouthandvale 
Phone: 101 
Website: www.thamesvalley.police.uk. 

Denman College: FABERDASHERY SALE
Everyone Welcome

The sale consists of donated items of 
fabric pieces / craft equipment and 
materials / haberdashery and many 
other odds and ends that you didn't 
even know you wanted!
We can take cash / cheques / most debit and credit cards.
Bring any measurements as we have a limited amount of 
larger pieces of furnishing fabric. One of our volunteers 
will be on hand to help with pattern drops etc.
Where Denman College  OX13 6NW  
When Saturday 23rd March 2019
Time 10 am - 3 pm
Free entry - Free Car parking
Tea/coffee are available and you can bring your own picnic.
We open at 10 am through until 3.30 pm.
Further information contact 
Joan Sherrin  vjoansherrin@ntlworld.com  01962 880067
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 ALL SAINTS’ CHURCH 
www.marcham-with-garford.org. uk 

 

Contacts:  
Rev. Canon Richard Zair 391319 vicar@allsaintsmarcham.org Jill Rowe Children’s and families Minister 390885 
families@allsaintsmarcham.org  Rosemary Siebert Associate Priest 07763330113 Rob Finch Youth Worker 
07888331708, rob@marchamyouth.org  Tamsin Gilbert Parish Administrator 391319 info@allsaintsmarcham.org 

 

Regular Sunday services at 10am & 6pm Youth Drop-in 5.30-8pm on Wednesdays Wednesday mid-week 
communion, 10.30am in Duffield Place Lounge. Village Cafe, Wednesdays 12pm at the Baptist Hall Friday 
Club, 5.30-6.30pm at All Saints’ Church (primary-age) 
 
 
 
 

Dear Friends, 

With the whole Brexit scene in turmoil, thoughts of a renewal of 
the political system spring to mind: could there be another, 
better way, something other than the same old, same old? I 
don't know. The whole system is complex, but somehow feels 
'stuck'. Restoration, renewal, mending - all come to mind. 

Last month I had the privilege of meeting one of the expert 
restorers from the 'The Repair Shop' television programme. This 
is one of my 'must see' TV series, as I so admire the skills of the 
restorers, and their willingness to tackle even the most 
challenging of tasks. Often the articles brought to be repaired 
are family heirlooms, valued and cherished by the families 
concerned. 

For me, this reminds me of an important spiritual truth that is at 
the heart of our Christian Faith, namely, that God our Heavenly 
Father, is in the restoring business, indeed in the business of 
renewal. Through Christ and the gentle, powerful work of the 
Holy Spirit, He takes what has been damaged or tarnished by the 
rigours of this world and of life in general, and with care and 
love effects the deepest restoration of the soul. As the Psalmist 
states, "He restores my soul". 

In this challenging and wounding world, where there is so much 
to discourage and where the opinion of others, whether on 
social media or not, can drag us down, God constantly values us, 
cherishes each of us, and longs to do His restoring, renewing 
work, so that we can discover or rediscover that we are loved in 
our own right, and are His workmanship. 

We all need that restoring touch in one way or another, and that 
fresh renewal of soul that the Spirit delights to bring about. May 
February be a restoring, renewing month for each of us, and as 
the days become longer, and the early spring bulbs begin to 
flower, may we be encouraged to place ourselves in the 
workshop of the Lord, and allow Him to effect that deepest of 
renewals, whatever our political leanings may be. 

With my warmest greetings, 

Richard 

 

Gospel of Mark – LIVE! 
A dramatized recital by Gerald Osbourne, 

with Colin Heber-Percy 

Thursday 11th April, 7pm 

All Saints’ Church, Marcham 

Free entry – all welcome 
The performance will be in aid of Send a Cow. 


